Camera Club of Oak Ridge Newsletter for October 2015

Next meeting: Tuesday, October 13, 2015 Roane State Community College (Oak Ridge campus), Room A-

111. Come at 7:00 pm to chat, program convenes at 7:30.

Program: The October meeting will be a special competition sponsored by Oak Ridge Convention and Visitors
Bureau entitled “Explore Oak Ridge”. It is open to the public as well as club members who may submit up to 5
projected images (no prints) in several categories and cash prizes are planned. You must be present to win.
Images are not limited to 1400 pixels and should be sent to clubcomp@oakridgecameraclub.org Visit the CCOR
website for more details.

Last meeting: Panel discussion on print mounting.
Doug Hubbard, Lee Smalley, David Senn and Jim Parks shared pointers regarding mounting your own prints using
a variety of methods.

Upcoming meetings: Peter Koczera will speak on the Cumberland Trail Photography Project at the November
meeting.

Salon deadlines looming:

+++The window for submitting digital images by email is now open and will close on October 13.

NB - the gmail address listed on early versions of the Salon Rules posted on the website is not correct. The
correct address for image submission is SalonEntries@oakridgecameraclub.org A completed Digital Division
entry form must be submitted along with the images. Payment of the Salon entry fee may be mailed to the
address in the salon rules or paid in person at the October meeting by cash, check or charge card. If you have a
PayPal account, you may make a transfer to the account SecTreas@oakridgecameraclub.org or use the Pay Now
button on the Salon page of the club website at http://oakridgecameraclub.org/compsalon.shtml .

+++If you plan to submit your digital images on CD/DVD, there is only one time to do that - the October 13
meeting. Fees will be accepted at that time by cash, check or card.

+++Prints will be submitted in person at the New Hope Center on October 30 and 31. Fees may be paid at that
time by cash, check or card. If you have already paid for digital entries there is no additional charge for entering
prints.

For the 2015 Salon Gallery Walk and Reception to be held on Friday evening, November 13th, we are asking club
members to contribute finger foods for the reception (cookies, brownies, fruit, nuts, cheese/crackers, etc.). If you
are willing to help and haven't signed up on the website, please contact Roni & Mike Boyd
(mikeroni2@comcast.net). We are all looking forward to a wonderful evening of sharing.

Club Facebook page: www.facebook.com/groups/cameraclubOR/ or click on the Facebook icon on the home
page of the CCOR website.
CCOR website: http://oakridgecameraclub.org

Your current club officers are as follows:

President Rob Welton pres@oakridgecameraclub.org

Secretary-Treasurer  Lee Smalley sectreas@oakridgecameraclub.org

VP - Program Chair Yvonne Dalschen program@oakridgecameraclub.org

VP - Competition Chair Jim Parks competition@oakridgecameraclub.org

Salon Chairman salon@oakridgecameraclub.org

Web Design Dennis Clark & webdesign@oakridgecameraclub.org
Ann Barber

Lee Smalley SecTreas@oakridgecameraclub.org



